
Project Update - August 2018 
 
After the first field work in June-July 2018, we produced paha conservation 
educational materials like colour poster (Figure 1) and booklet (Figure 2) in order to 
educate the uninformed local community about amphibians.  
 

 
Figure 1: Paha conservation poster 



 
Figure 2: Paha conservation booklet 
 
Our team then headed to Bhojpur in August 2018 along with the conservation 
materials as the second phase of the field work. We flew to Tumlingtar, 
Sankhuwasabha district and then headed to the northern villages of Bhojpur district 
via jeep ride to Chyawabesi (1.5 hrs.), crossed the Arun river through suspension 
bridge at Kattikepul and then took another jeep ride of 2.5 hrs. from Nepaledada to 
Tamutar (Figure 3).  

 
Figure 3: Tamutar village 



We came across local people who wanted to know about the purpose of our visit so 
we debriefed them about our project and had amphibian conservation talks with 
the help of our conservation materials (Figure 4). We then trekked from the green 
fields of Tamutar to Khatamma, Dobhane, Tendo and Chaukidada via graveled 
road interrupted by the frequent landslides on the side of the pristine rapidly flowing 
Irkhuwa River (Figure 5).   
 

 
Figure 4: Paha conservation conversation with local people in Tamutar 

  

  
Figure 5: Landscape of northern Bhojpur villages  
 



On the basis of our first field work, we came to know that the paha hunting pressure 
was only in Dobhane and partly at Chaukidada villages, hence we held community 
workshops in those areas and took classes at community school in Chaukidada. We 
handed over posters and booklets during those workshops, pasted posters 
throughout the noticeable spots and did paha tabling in the trekking route while 
handed the materials at the Rural Municipality office in Chaukidada. 
 

  

  
Figure 6: Glimpse of paha conservation workshop 
 


